
 

WHOLE SCHOOL MESSAGE  

 

I find it ironic that the heaviest snowfall of the year should coincide with the start of Spring, but 

that’s what happened this week! The children did get very excited watching the snow fall.   

 

Our job here at Thornhill, like in all schools, is to provide our children with a first-class education, 

but we did have to spend some time enjoying watching the snowfall and the children loved to play  

outside in it, whilst it lasted.   

 

It has been assessment week this week, and the children have all tried incredibly hard. One of my 

loveliest moments this week has been celebrating some incredibly positive results and progress 

and pupils celebrating each other's results.  I think it is fantastic that our children are proud of 

themselves and of their peers, there is nothing better than peer support. 

 

We have enjoyed a number of activities for Red Nose Day, and thank you for your donations.  

 

We are looking forward to welcoming you to school next week for the pupil showcase event, we 

hope as many of you as possible can attend.  The children are always so pleased to be able to 

share their work and their learning with you.  For parents who wish to attend the parents' forum, 

this will follow straight after. 

 

If there is ever anything we can do to help or support please speak with us, we are always here to 

support our children and families. 

 

Have a lovely weekend. 

 

Sophie McCabe  

Executive Headteacher 
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ATTENDANCE 

 

Whole School  96% 

Reception – 89%  

Year 1 & 2 – 95% 

Year 3 & 4 – 99% 

Year 5 & 6 – 95% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

20/3/23—26/3/23 

Down’s Syndrome Awareness Week 

21/3/23 

Down’s Syndrome Lots of Socks Day 

22/3/2023 

Pupil Showcase & Parent Forum 

28/3/23 

Easter Bingo  

30/3/2023 

Yrs 4, 5  & 6 Charlie & the Chocolate  

Factory Trip  

31/3/23 

End of Term 

Freshly cooked jacket potatoes / Fresh Bread / Fresh Fruit / Daily salad selection  

  
Meatballs in Gravy 
& mashed potatoes 

  

Spaghetti Bolognaise 

& Garlic Bread 

  
Roast Chicken 
with Stuffing, 
Roast Potatoes & 
Gravy 

  
Cheesy Pizza Swirl & 
Cubed Potatoes 

  
  

  
Sausage, Chips & 
tomato sauce 

Tomato Pasta Vegetable  
Bolognaise  & Garlic 
Bread 

Pasta Broccoli Bake Veggie Quiche with 
Coleslaw 

Fishfingers  & Chips 
tomato sauce 

Mixed Veg  Sweetcorn Carrot 
Broccoli 

Baked Beans Peas 
Baked Beans  

Apple Crumble &  
Custard 

Jelly & Fruit Sultana Flapjack Oaty Cookie Apple, Cheese & 
Crackers 



Parent Showcase  

22nd March 23 

#Lots of Socks 

21st  March 23 

Edinburgh Theatre 

Trip 30th March 23 



Stars of the Week 

Isla, Georgia, Katie-Jane, Heidi, Carson, 
Olivia, Hannah & Damien 

Good Work  Year 5 & 6 

Damien, Alfie, Hannah,  
Phoebe & Eileen 

Good Work  Year 1 & 2 

Cole & Leo 

https://www.thornhill.cumbria.sch.uk/
https://www.thornhill.cumbria.sch.uk/


Thank s to the School Council who worked hard to ensure every child was  
presented with a hand made posy  to take home.   What a lovely gesture! 



 

 

 

On Wednesday years 5 & 6 enjoyed a visit from 
Leah a family  support worker from CADAS.  

The charity provides free support for   
individuals, family members and carers who are 

struggling with their own, or  
someone else’s, drug, alcohol use or  

addictive behaviour.  

The children enjoyed discussions on  
aspects of personal safety including the dangers 
of alcohol consumption at a young age, nicotine, 

including smoking and  
vaping, energy drinks and caffeine as well as  

age-appropriate paracetamol intake. 

The pupils had the opportunity to wear googles 
that gave them the sensation of being drunk.  
The goggles showed both daytime and night  

vision. This created a lot of laughs as it was hard 
for the children to walk in a straight line.  

Despite the fun the messages were  
serious and valuable. 



 

 

This year for Red Nose Day we 

asked children to come to school 

wearing red for a small donation. 

   Nursery & Reception braved the 

weather to complete a Wacky Walk. 

We hopped, skipped, jumped and 

marched our way all around the 

main playground.  

KS1 & KS2 Children enjoyed a walk 

to Egremont to raise money for com-

ic relief. The weather was kind and 

the children enjoyed some fresh air 

and exercise whilst raising money 

for a good cause. 

Well done everyone! 

A total of £105.65 was raised.  

Thanks to you all for your 

kind generosity. 





Cash for Kids supports children and young people affected by poverty, abuse, 
neglect, life-limiting illness and those who have additional needs.  

 

Cash for Kids is granting out of £1 Million of Help across the UK, to support children and young  
people through the cost-of-living crisis. 

 
In response to the crisis hitting so many families right now we've launched this new fund, to provide 

emergency essentials that support the physical and mental well-being of children who are struggling. 
 

These could include food, clothing and household energy costs, but we'll also consider anything that 
helps meet children's most basic needs. 

 
Grants are £50 per child per household, and they aim to get the funds to families as soon as  

possible. 

 

Grants | Cash for Kids | Helping the children that need it most 

 

https://cashforkids.org.uk/grants





